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TO : ALL SHIP OWNERS / OPERATORS / DESIGNATED PERSONS / 

BOAT  OWNERS / AND ALL CONCERNED ENTITIES WITHIN THE 
AOR OF MRO - NCR 

   
SUBJECT : PREPARATION FOR TROPICAL STORM “JOLINA” 
 

 

In view of the entry of Tropical Storm “Jolina” (Coson) into the Philippine Area of 
Responsibility (PAR) and to ensure safety of life at sea and the protection of the marine 
environment, NOTICE is hereby given on the following precautionary safety measures to be 
observed due to the inclement weather condition and in preparation therefor, to wit: 
 

1. All shall strictly monitor and be updated on the latest weather bulletins issued by the 
Philippine Atmospheric, Geophysical and Astronomical Services Administration (PAGASA), 
as well as issuances from other Authorities such as the Philippine Coast Guard (PCG) 
relating to the sea state, gale warnings, and comply with the directives therein; 
 

2. All ships / motorbancas shall not sail, except to take shelter, when their respective location 
or port of destination or area of operation is within a Public Storm Warning Signal based on 
the PAGASA weather bulletin. 
 

3. All are hereby directed to comply with MARINA Advisory No. MS-2019-01 dated 20 
December 2019 on the Strict Implementation of the Code of Safe Practice for Cargo Stowage 
and Securing in the Domestic Shipping; 
 

4. All shall activate Emergency Procedures as per ISM Safety Management System (SMS) as 
appropriate and consistently maintain all communication lines between the ship, 
owner/operator, and Authorities. 
 

5. All ships shall observe strict compliance with the Safety Standards / Procedures and Planned 
Maintenance System (PMS) under Company’s SMS; 
 

6. All are hereby directed to monitor the safety and sheltering of your respective vessels, as 
appropriate; and 
 

7. All are hereby directed to report any maritime incident to the MARINA Enforcement Service 
at Tel No. (02) 8524-9126 or email es@marina.gov.ph or to the nearest MARINA Regional 
Office and PCG. (MRO-NCR email at mroncr@marina.gov.ph) 

  
For strict compliance. 
 
 
ENGR. MARC ANTHONY P. PASCUA 
Regional Director, MARINA - NCR 
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